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Coolamon Central School  

Newsletter 

  B E  R E S P O N S I B L E               B E  R E S P E C T F U L        B E  R E A D Y  T O  L E A R N  

W E E K  1 0  T E R M  4  2 0 2 0  

2021 RETURN DATES 

January 27 and 28   Staff Development Days 

January 29  All Primary students and Years 7, 11 & 12 return 

February 1  Years 8, 9 and 10 return    

 Today we held our annual Presentation Day for Primary and Secondary students, due to 

COVID19 these events were held at different times. This allowed one parent from each 

family of the award winners to attend. Congratulations to all students who received awards 

and thank you to our sponsors for helping make our Presentation Day possible. 

Congratulations to our 2019 Dux of Coolamon Central School, Chloe Griffith.  

Many thanks to our sponsors, 
 

Allens Coaches                                                         Commins Hendriks 

Coolamon Country Women’s Association                  Coolamon Foodworks 

Coolamon Lions Club                                             Coolamon Motel 

Coolamon Rotary Club                                              Coolamon Shire Council 

Coolamon Sport & Recreation Club                          Coolamon Touch Association 

Eisenhauer & Young                                                 Goldenfields Water 

NSW Farmers Association                                        RSL Coolamon Sub-branch 

     St Vincent de Paul 

Wednesday 16th December 2020 will be the final day for all students.  

Coolamon Central School staff would like to take this opportunity to wish everyone a safe and happy 

Christmas and we look forward to seeing you all next year. 



 

Newsletter Term 3 - Fair Play to All  Page  2 Newsletter Term 4 - Fair Play to All  Page  2 

2021 Primary Captains - Toby Foster 

and Erin Carthew with Vice Captains - 

Ellyse Quinell and Zac Kennedy(absent) 

Chloe Griffith - 2019 Dux 

of Coolamon Central 

School 
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School Holiday Program 

The Library is offering a Dec/Jan Summer school holiday program with lots of activities for children to enjoy.  All craft 

activities will be held in the Library and bookings are essential to adhere with COVID restrictions. Some of the craft 

activities include: Paper Christmas Wreath, 3D wooden Reindeer, Sequin baubles and sticky mosaics.  Also “The 

Wizard Of Oz” children’s theatre production is coming to Coolamon on Friday, 15
th
 January 2021.  Two sessions will 

be held – 11.00am and 2.00pm @$5.00 per person.  Bookings are essential.  Phone the Library for further details – 

69272492. 

Candle Rolling 

Christmas Candle Rolling kits are available from the Library in a take home kit.  Kit includes pre-cut pure beeswax 

sheets plus instructions to roll them into 4 Christmas tree candles.  The kit cost is $10.00 and with limited kits 

available – phone the Library 69272492.    

Remembrance Tree 

This year the Library has a Christmas tree of Remembrance.  This is an opportunity for community members to 

include lost loved ones in the festive season.  Community members are invited to write a message to their loved one, 

to include them in the spirit of Christmas.  The message will be hung on the Christmas Tree of Remembrance in their 

memory.  After Christmas, it will be dismantled and a small ritual will be held to honour the memories contained in the 

messages.  

Food Appeal  

The Library will be holding a Christmas Food Appeal this year - this will be replacing food for fines.  We are asking for 

donations of non-perishable foods which will then be given to our community members in need.  Donations can be 

accepted from the 24th November – 24th December.   

Christmas and New Year Closure  

The times for our closure over the Christmas period are as follows  

Closing Christmas Eve 24
th

 December @ 3.00pm 

Re-Opening Monday, 4
th
 January @ 8.30am – 5.00pm 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year 

Book club - 2021 

The Library is taking names to join a book club for 2021.  The aim is to form a group of ten individuals, nominate a 

group leader and pay the membership fee.  The library provides ten copies of the one title plus background notes and 

discussion questions.  For further information, phone the Library – 69272492. 
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Coolamon Central School   

75 Methul Street  
Coolamon 2701 
Phone: (02) 6927 3209 
Fax: (02) 6927 3644 
 
Email:  
coolamon-
c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 
Website:  

http://www.coolamon-

c.schools.nsw.gov.au   

Principal: 

Mr John Beer 

Deputy Principal: 

Mr Kingsley Ireland 

To keep yourself up to date 

on all the great things 

happening in our school 

community, please like and 

share our Facebook page 

at ‘Coolamon Central 

School’ or  visit our website 

at www.coolamon-

c.school.nsw.edu.au 

The Uniting 

Church 

St Andrew’s 

 Anglican 

Church, 

Coolamon  

      Turtle & Mel  

      Walker 

          Your local Milkman 

Breaky Central and our School Newsletter 

Proudly Sponsored by.... 

Student and Parent Portal : 

coolamoncs.sentral.com.au 


